
CORRESPONDENCE/MEMORANDUM 

State of Wisconsin

 
 
DATE: June 18, 2019 FILE REF: 02-20-000918 
 
TO: File 
 
FROM: D. Neste 
 
SUBJECT: Ripon Wells #6, #9 (Phantom) 
 
 
Per the discussion at the June 18, 2019, Closure Committee meeting, this memo is to document the joint 
decision of the Project Manager (Neste) and the Closure Committee. 
 
Chlorinated Volatile Organic Compounds (CVOCs) have been detected in Ripon municipal wells #6 and 
#9 dating back to the 1990s.  Contaminant levels in well #9 continue to exceed the Enforcement Standard 
(ES), as of the R&R Program state lead project completion in 2012.  Both wells are currently equipped 
with treatment systems.  Despite extensive investigation and a search for an RP by two DNR Professional 
Geologists (Liz Victor and Christine Lilek), no responsible party has been identified.   
 
Sites Reviewed for potential RPs: 
- Condon Oil ASTs 
- Condon Payless Tire & Exhaust 
- Moro’s Garage (Koro Rd) 
- R&R Wash Materials Quarry 
- Northeast Asphalt Quarry 
- Ripon LF Superfund Site 
- Ferd Roeder Dump 
- B&B Auto Salvage (aka Bob Timm’s Junk Yard) 
- Alliance Laundry 
- Speedqueen 
- Drews Oil 
- Holliday Food & Spirits 
- WP&L Coal Gas Site 
- Ripon Amoco 
- AFK Corporation 
- Ripon Bulk Plant 
- Mobile Bulk Storage 
- Schures Laundry 
- Citgo Service Station 
- Thomas Street Landfill 
- Open Pantry (Ripon Food Mart & Deli) 

 
Per the June 18, 2019, Closure Committee decision, the case will remain open.  The assigned DNR 
project manager will not be required to actively maintain the case file or pursue further investigation 
unless a RP is identified at some point in the future. 


